

August 3, 2023

The Men of Epsilon Epsilon Colony c/o , Vice President Epsilon Epsilon Colony

Dear and the men of Epsilon Epsilon:

This letter is to inform you that the Standards Committee of Arch Chapter voted on August 1, 2023, to withdraw recognition of the Epsilon Epsilon colony at University of Arizona.

On July 11, 2023, the Standards Committee of Arch Chapter passed a motion to withdrawal recognition of the Epsilon Epsilon colony. The colony was notified on July 14, 2023 of its right to appeal to the Standards Committee. The colony presented its case to the Standards Committee on August 1, 2023 and its information was considered. Ultimately, the Standards Committee decided to withdraw recognition.

The Committee appreciates the time and effort the colony members put into their appeal and thanks them for speaking with the Committee.

With this action, the Epsilon Epsilon colony is no longer an operating entity within Delta Tau Delta Fraternity. Accordingly, you are prohibited from meeting, organizing or participating in any colony activity where the group as a whole or members of the former chapter hold themselves out as an entity of Delta Tau Delta Fraternity. This includes, but is not limited to: 1) colony meetings; 2) social events; 3) athletic competition; 4) recruitment activities; 5) university and/or community activities; or 6) use of any registered marks of the Fraternity.

All colony members will be considered depledged.

Fraternally,

Jack C. Kreman

Chief Executive Officer

pc: Noel Wilkinson, Colony Advisor

Nathan Easley, Regional Governor

Rick Voth, House Corporation President John Lotka, House Corporation Treasurer

Jay Joseph, House Corporation

Tiffani Ziemann, Chief Chapter Development Officer

Holly Meadows, Director of Chapter Services

Mark Starr, Standards Committee Chair

Greer Viall, Office of Fraternity and Sorority Life

FILE